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How To Spot A Fraudulent Website 

Most of the almost two billion websites on the internet are legitimate.  Some sites, however, 

are phony and are run by scammers trying to steal personal information and money from their victims.  

Here are several ways to help spot a fraudulent site: 
 

1. Check the web address (URL name): Scammers create websites with names that are similar to  
    those of their legitimate counterparts.  The goal is to trick victims into believing they are dealing  
    with the actual site.  The difference in the names of the real and phony sites can be very subtle.   
    For example, you may think you’re visiting amazon.com, but you’re actually visiting amazom.com.     
    Or, you may think you’re visiting microsoft.com, but you’re actually visiting rnicrosoft.com.  (Notice             
    the spelling of the URL names “a m a z o m” and “r n I c r o s o f t.”)  Once you’ve accessed a  
    fraudulent site, you are vulnerable to identity theft and the loss of money from your accounts. 
2. Look for the padlock icon and “https” in the address bar: These signify the information  
    transmitted between the user and the website is encrypted and the site is secure.  Secure sites  
    are issued a certificate to confirm that users are protected.  You can verify that a certificate is valid  
    and view details of the certificate on a PC by following these steps: a) double-click on the padlock  
    in the address bar, b) click on “Connection is secure,” and c) click on “Certificate is valid.”      
    Some sites that are not secure contain a padlock icon in the address bar with a strike through it or  
    a message stating “Not secure.”  Do not provide personal or financial information on sites that are  
    not secure. 
3. Verify the website’s privacy and return policies: Many fraudulent websites do not contain  
    customer return and privacy policies. If the policies are included, they are often brief and poorly  
    written.  Before completing an online transaction, be sure to review the site’s policies to make sure  
    they meet with your approval.  Consider, for example, if you can return or exchange an item  
    without paying a penalty.  Avoid conducting business on sites without acceptable policies.     
4. Check for spelling and grammatical errors: If a website contains spelling and grammatical  
    errors, it may be operated by scammers in another country with a poor command of the English  
    language.  Legitimate sites are designed by trained professionals and are usually error-free.                                                                                         
    Avoid entering personal or financial information on sites with these errors.              
 

Steps to take if you’re the victim of an online scam: 
 If you made a purchase on a fraudulent site with a credit or debit card, report it to the issuing  
    bank. They will freeze your account and give you a new card. 
 If you provided credit card or personal information on a fraudulent site, report it to one of the   
      three credit bureaus: 1) Experian (experian.com); 2) Equifax (equifax.com); or 3) TransUnion      
      (transunion.com).  The credit bureau to whom you report the incident will notify the other two.  
       All three bureaus will freeze your account to prevent fraudsters from taking out loans or  
       opening new accounts in your name.  
 File a report with the Internet Crime Complaint Center (IC3) at ic3.gov. The IC3 refers complaints of  
      suspected internet criminal activity to the FBI for investigation.        
 File a report with your local police department.             
 
       [Sources: Home Bank of California, How-To Geek]       

  

Arnold Shifrin 

Director of Communications, SALT 

For more Scam Reports, visit our Website at https://miltontownshipsalt.com 



April 2022 Issue 

Seniors and Law Enforcement Together   Serving and Protecting Senior Citizens  

Ms. Megan Forristall presented on various Social  
Security programs.  

Did you know? 
Social Security and Supplemental Security Income (SSI) 
benefits for approximately 70 million Americans will 
increase 5.9% in 2022? 
How Much Does Medicare cost in 2022? 
 Medicare Part B Standard Premium 

$170.10/month 
 Medicare Part B Deductible for 2022 $233, 

you typically pay 20% of Medicare-
approved amount after deductible is met 

 Medicare Part A Premium for uninsured 
individuals $499/month, if you have 30-39 
credits $274/month 

 Medicare Part A Deductive for 2022 $1556 
The Representative Payment Program: 
Assists the most vulnerable members of society who 
are: 
 Young 
 Elderly 
 Disabled 
 Not capable of managing or directing someone else 

to manage their finances 

What is a Representative Payee?: 
 Person 
 Agency 
 Organization 
 Institution selected to receive and manage benefits 

on behalf of an incapable or legally incompetent 
beneficiary 
Who needs a Representative Payee?: 
 Children under 18 
 Beneficiaries determined legally  
incompetent 
 Beneficiaries determined by SSA to be  
incapable of handling their money 
Beware of Social Security Phone Scams! 

Telephone scammers are pretending to be  
government employees. They may threaten and  
demand. Do not be fooled! 
If you receive a suspicious call: 
 Hang Up 
 Do not give out any information 
 Report the scam at www.OIG.SSA.GOV 
 

Create your personal my Social Security  
Account Today and rest easy knowing that you’re in 
control of your future. Www.ssa.gov/myaccount 

 
Megan Forristall 
 
Public Affairs Specialist 
Social Security Administration 

The Milton Township SALT website at miltontownshipSALT.com offers a trove of resources 

in our community.  Check out our tabs on Transportation, Food Security, Housing, Safety & 

Communication,  Legal & Financial services, Health as well as Age Guide.  

Social Security: 

Helpful Information for Seniors 

Presented at the January 2022 SALT Meeting 

For more information about Social Security, visit www.SSA.GOV 

Upcoming (In Person) SALT Meetings 

The second Monday of each month at 10:00AM.  

Glen Ellyn Police Department 

   65 S. Park Blvd., Glen Ellyn, 60137 

Social Security’s Top Web Pages of 2021 

Www.ssa.gov/mysocialsecurity 

SS Blog: www.blog.socialsecurity.gov 

Frequently Asked ?’s: www.ssa.gov/faq 



What is AgeGuide’s Mission and Vision? 
AgeGuide’s mission is to be a vital resource and advocate for people as they age by providing 
thoughtful guidance, supportive services, and meaningful connections. 
AgeGuide’s vision is to enhance the quality of life for people on their aging journey. 
 
Older Americans Act 
 Provides funding for a core set of mandatory and optional programs 
 Most available to anyone over 60 years of age 
 No financial requirements to qualify 
 Targets most vulnerable populations 
 
Older Americans Act Funded Services 
Aging & Disability Resource Network (ADRN) Access Services 
 Options Counseling 
 Assistance with Medicare (Senior Health Insurance Program—

 SHIP) 
 Benefits Assistance, including help with Medicaid 
 Outreach 
 Flexible Community Services (Emergency Support) 
 
Special Projects to Increase Social Connection 
 Tablets to Seniors (Education & Technology) 
 Targeted Outreach to culturally diverse older adults 
 Stress Busting for Family Caregivers 
 Music & Memory 
 Good Memories Sing-Along Café 
 Sounds Good Sing-Along 
 Good Memories Choir 

 

Megan Wileman 
Aging & Disability Resource Network Specialist 
AgeGuide Northeastern Illinois 

The Aging Network in DuPage County  
 
Presented at the February 2022 SALT Meeting  

Where to Get Help In DuPage County: 

AgeGuide Northeastern Illinois: 630-293-5990                                                       

DuPage County Community Services: 630-407-6500                                                            

DuPage Senior Citizens Council: 630-620-0804                                                                      

Metropolitan Family Services: 630-784-4838                                                                             

White  Crane Wellness Center: 773-271-9007                                                                        

Prairie State Legal Services: 630-690-2130 

Come Join Us at Bingo-cize! Starts April 14, 2022                     

Hosted at the Milton Township Building                                          

1492 N. Main St. Wheaton, IL 



Have you, or someone you loved  served? 

Are you looking for somewhere to share your experiences? 

Please join us at the Township office every Second Wednesday 
of each month @ 6pm 

1492 N. Main St. Wheaton, IL 

 

Veteran Basics: 
How to Navigate the Complicated World 
of Veteran Resources 

Bernadette Wawczak 
Case  Manager/ Service Officer 
Veterans Assistance Commission of DuPage County 

Ms. Bernadette Wawczak presented at the March SALT meeting. She presented on the Services of the Veterans 
Health Administration, Veterans Benefits Administration, and National Cemetery Administration as well as the  
difference between Federal, State, and County benefits. 
Veterans Assistance Commission of DuPage County Services:                                                                
1. Emergency Financial Assistance: Rent/Mortgage/Utilities-Auto Payment/Insurance/Repair-Medical/Insurance        
2. Food and Fuel Assistance: Target Gift Card, Speedway Gift Card, Food Pantries                                                                        
3. Transportation to VA Medical: PACE Dial-A-Ride/Curb to Curb to Hines/Aurora/Hoffman Clinic                                         
4. Referral and Resources:  CALL (630) 407-5655  
(Veterans Assistance Commission of DuPage County- 421 County Farm Rd. 

 

Seven Gables Park 
1750 S. Naperville Rd. Wheaton, IL 60189 

June 29th– July 4th 
 

 2000 American Flags Perfectly Aligned 

 Patriotic Ceremony each Evening\Bagpipers, Drum-

mers, Vocalists and Honor Guard 

 Missing Man Display 

 Reflecting Pool 

 Display is open to all at no cost and received thousands 

of visitors 

 Flags are tagged with Personal Memorials 

 All proceeds go to Warrenville VFW & American Legion 

 Flags can be purchased on-site or online at  

         http://www.healingfield.org/wheatonil22 

 Each Flag can be purchased for $25 



 A Note From The Assessor's Office 

MILTON TOWNSHIP 

Hello from the Milton Township Assessor’s Office!  

We welcome the opportunity to build relationships with our community, especially our  
seniors. The last two years have been difficult for all of us to meet, gather and communicate 
 in a meaningful way with one another. To that end, our office has taken special precautions to provide a safe, healthy environ-
ment for everyone we serve. We petitioned for PPE monies to build a new handicap accessible front counter and created a  
contactless, streamlined entryway to enhance public interactions. We also used PPE money to improve air quality and thorough-
ly sanitize our office. All of this was done at no cost to taxpayers and is to the benefit of everyone we have contact with. 
 
With regards to assessing (valuing township property) … We closed our books on the 2021 Assessment Year and 2022 has  
begun. During the years between the General Re-Assessment Year we review all new construction, additions and any potential 
neighborhoods which demonstrate a market lag. According to Illinois State Statute, the General Re-Assessment Year requires 
townships (outside of Cook) to review all township properties every four years. Milton Township has roughly 41,000 properties 
to view and evaluate. The next General Re-Assessment Year is 2023 so we will be very busy! In the interim, most township prop-
erty owners will only receive the township-wide equalization factor issued by the DuPage County Supervisor of Assessments 
Office. For 2020 and 2021, our factor was one of the lowest of all 9 townships in DuPage County! This is related to how closely 
we assess all township properties to the statutory level of 33 1/3 and it demonstrates how equitable our assessment practice is. 
Ultimately, this saves taxpayers money! Please visit our website at www.miltonassessor.com  to learn more about the  
assessment process. Our website features a handy blue property search button to view all township properties. Our homepage 
reflects relevant updates regarding procedure, deadlines and exemption information. Check it out! 
 
Speaking of Exemptions… The DuPage County Supervisor of Assessments Office (SOA) is responsible for administering, reviewing 
and determining eligibility for almost all exemptions.  As a courtesy to you, our office assists township residents with the  
completion of necessary paperwork for the Senior Homestead Exemption and the Senior Freeze.  Once completed, both are  
forwarded to the SOA for eligibility verification. Each exemption provided has different qualifications, savings and deadlines.  
 
The Senior Homestead Exemption is the main senior exemption, as it is provided to everyone 65 years of age. It removes 5000 
assessed dollars from the assessed value of your property, which roughly equates to $300-$400 savings on your property tax bill. 
To qualify for the Senior Homestead Exemption, you must turn 65 the year you apply and show proof of age and proof of  
ownership. The best feature of this exemption is that you do not need to complete yearly documentation once you have applied 
and deemed eligible by the SOA. This exemption maintains itself unless you move from your property! 
 
The Senior Freeze Exemption is an age and income-based exemption which freezes the taxable level of assessment of your  
property. It does not freeze your taxes. Since income changes, you must apply for the senior freeze every year. Before applying 
for the Senior Freeze Exemption, you will need to apply and be approved for the Senior Homestead Exemption. To qualify for the 
Senior Freeze Exemption, you need to be 65 of age as of the assessment year, own and occupy your residence for two  
consecutive January 1sts and have a total household income of $65,000 or less (as of the prior year). If you believe you qualify for 
this exemption, you will need to provide a copy of your federal income taxes (1040 or 1040A) from the prior year, as well as 
proof of age (Illinois driver’s license reflecting current address and age). If you have applied and were approved for the Senior 
Freeze in the past, you will receive the application from the SOA in the mail. The soft deadline for the Senior Freeze is October 1st 
every year.  
 
*Please note, Governor Pritzker signed legislation to rollover all Senior Freeze exemptions for 2020 and 2021, so there is no 
need to re-apply if you were approved in 2019 or 2020. Since the Supervisor of Assessments Office administers exemption pa-
perwork, and the status of the Senior Freeze Exemption is determined by the legislature, we do not yet know if a rollover will  
occur for 2022.  This means there will not be any 2022 applications until we receive further information. (Due to legislative 
delays, our office did not receive the 2021 application until July of 2021!) Please check our website at www.miltonassessor.com 
for updates. Once we receive the 2022 application we will post it on our home page under “Latest News”. Or, call the DuPage  
County Supervisor of Assessment’s Office directly at (630) 407-5858 with any questions regarding the Senior Freeze  
application or deadline.  
Our mission is to educate our Township residents about what we do and how we can help. If you have any questions, we can be 
reached at (630) 653-5220 or you are welcome to visit us at 1492 N. Main St. in Wheaton during our regular office hours - 8:30 
AM to 4:30 PM, Monday through Friday. We look forward to hearing from you! 

Best Wishes for a Safe and Healthy 2022! 

Chris E. LeVan, CIAO 

Milton Township Assessor 

http://www.miltonassessor.com
http://www.miltonassessor.com


Do You Want To.. 
 Read a past issue of this 

newsletter? 
www.miltontownshipsalt.com 

 
Call the Township? 

630.668.1616 
 

Visit Us At the Township? 
1492 N. Main St 

Wheaton 
 

Have Questions or comments? 
a.seidel@miltontownship.net 

Serving & Protecting Our Senior Citizens 
 

1492 N. Main Street 

Wheaton, IL 60187 

www.miltontownship.net 
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